LSAC Minutes Tanalian School Tuesday, Feb. 11, 2020

Call to Order 7:09 by President, Dennis Fowler

Roll Call: Darcy Lorentzen, Sarah Wardell, Andrea McGee, Andy Smith, Dennis Fowler, Matthew Grossmann, Nicole, Metzgar, Stephanie Canning, Patti Brock, Brandy Voran, Branden Hummel, Kathleen VanDusen, Shane Mullins, Nate Davis

Principal's Report: See Site Report, attached

Teacher's Reports:

Branden Hummel- Pacing to finish up the year. Algebra 1 will be finished up early. Science classes on track. Geometry has one student that is doing well. Construction math has 9 students and they are building a house model they are designing. Scale 1*-1'. Each student will receive a STEM Backpack. K-6 will have one given to them, 7-12 will get to pick theirs out at SNAP Meet. Worth \$150/student.

Kathy Van Dusen- reported a student was exited and added a student. She has a total of 11 SPED students. She has several graduating this year and they are transitioning, applying for vocational rehab. She will be attending the state special education conference February 14-20.

Matthew Grossmann-Moving along to finish out the year. He is collaborating with Brandey Voran to provide a community trivia night, March 7. Friday afternoons are fun math. The goal is for students to learn to problem solve and gain a love for math. The tutor, Stephanie Canning is currently working with two students and both students have raised their math scores.

Nicole Metzgar- Krissi Alsowrth came and taught 4-12 graders make glass float hangings. The Poetry Outloud winner, Eliana Zimmerman stepped down to let the runner up, Alaura Shiano participate in the state competition. Eliana had gone to Juneau last year.

Patti Brock- K-2 is working on Battle of the Books. Her student-teacher, Austin, is working with students and teaching some lessons. He is doing well and has fresh ideas. The students like him. Stephanie Canning is tutoring some struggling students.

Brandey Voran- Pacing her students to finish up the year. Her students worked hard on the Battle of the Books. 1st, 3-4 grade, 5&6 moving on to state. The students have been working on the state bird calendar. Poems and art. She is working with Matthew Grossmann to build a positive math culture. Helping students to work through math solutions, reasoning and communicating with one another to problem solve.

Correspondence: School Climate Survey online for staff, students and parents.

Maintenance Report: Heavy snow. Needing snow guards on facility for safety. There has been a minimal heat issue, though definitely using more fuel.

Technology Report: Brandey V sent an IPAD back and is expecting a replacement. It wouldn't connect to the internet. Kathy VanDusen- using ethernet with the OT computer.

Student Government Report: wanting to keep Lynx Lair open for coming events. 2 students resigned. Elections will be in March/April.

Student Presentations: Julian Rice presented on commercial fishing.

Old Business: 1 school responded to the request for logos so banners could be purchased. Pizza Fundraiser results- 100 pizzas ordered. \$893.00 profit.

New Business: Matthew Grossmann asked about snacks being provided for the Friday Fun Math for middle and high school students. Andy Smith motioned to give \$200 for snacks for the Friday Fun Math Club, Andrea seconded the motion.

Andrea McGee motioned to adjourn at 7:58 pm, Andy Smith seconded the motion.

Respectfully Submitted, Darcy Lorentzen

		I